
February 25,2009 

~ O f i f i \ S S \ ~ ~  
Florida Public Service Commission CLERK -- 
Office of Commission Clerk 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Subject: The Application for Transfer of Facilities of Springside Water and Wastewater 
Systems to FIMC Hideaway, Inc. 

To Whom It May Concern: 

To the extent our August 16,2008 letter constitutes a formal objection to the above transfer of 
facilities of Springside water and wastewater systems to FIMC Hideaway, Inc., we hereby 
withdraw our objections, if the transfer is approved by the Commission pursuant to the terms and 
conditions of the Settlement Agreement entered into by and between FIMC Hideaway, Inc., Par 
Utilities, Inc. and Fred Loughmiller. We agree with the Settlement Agreement and urge the 
Commission to approve the Settlement Agreement and make the transfer conditioned upon the 
terms of the Agreement, with the understanding that the water storage tank was inspected and 
cleaned during the week of February 10,2009. Further, it is our understanding that the tank 
began leaking after it was cleaned, but that the tank was repaired on February 23,2009. The 
repair was performed by Two-Fold Water Engineering in accordance with the attached repair 
procedures which we are told is in compliance with Florida Department of Environmental 
Protection standards. 

Sincerely, 

tty Butle 
(352) 493-7351 

(352) 493-7755 

(352) 490-7848 
Ken Dietrich 

(352) 493-2454 



Two-Fold Water Engineering 
P.O. Box 767 Melrose, FL 32666 

Melrose 352-475-2248 Gaine&lle 352-332-991 1 
Water and Wastewater Treatment Complete Backflow Service 

February 24,2009 

Public Service Council 
Attn: Steve Reilly 

Re: Tank at Springside 
Chiefland, Florida 

The hydropneumatic potable water tank which serves both the Springside & Hideaway communities was repaired 
on Monday the 23‘d of February. 

The residents were notified of the interruption in service and placed on a precautionary boil-water notice when the 
water was restored on Monday afternoon. 

The repair was made on the inside of the tank (thus the interruption of service). The welder placed a small patch, 
roughly 8” x IO” over the pinhole leak and welded it shut. 

The engineer will be including this repair in his report form the inspection and cleaning that was done of February 
loth, 2009. 

If you have any questions about the cleaning or repair please call me at 352-745-1022. 

Sincerely, 

Rick Tisdale 

RT:ls 


